
Steven Kolberg 

Hello, everybody!!! 

  

Can you believe it has been a month already since our Annual Meeting at your place on November 4?  I am STILL hearing comments about what a 
wonderful meeting it was, and I’m gonna stick my hand in the fire and say it was the best ever since I began work at SWFLN in 1998. 

  

Raves and raves and raves about the room, the food, the location, the ambiance, YOU NAME IT. 

  

It couldn’t have been possible without Cindy’s initial passion in getting us booked there . . . . thank you, Cindy.  And, then, the ball was picked up 
by Shelly and Tami to facilitate the room and the food and the decorations. 

  

And, then, OF COURSE, Steven and his assistance with logistics and details for sound, all this directed by Bill Shuluk. 

  

And the kind appearance and words by Dr. Pendleton. 

  

THANKS TO ALL OF YOU, who made this event so successful and wonderful.  I have been meaning to send this thank you to all of you for 
many weeks, but the time has slipped away and I didn’t want it go by one more second.  And I wanted it to be an individual message to each . . . . 
but, again, lack of time at the moment prevents me from doing this. 

  

But please know how thankful and appreciative we are to EVERYBODY at Edison who facilitated this successful event for us.  We are so glad to 
have you as members and be true testimonies of what being associated in a cooperative is all about.  If I have been remiss and left anybody off 
of this message that had a part of this event, please forward our kind thanks to them as well. 

  

Happy Holidays to all of you, and may you all be blessed in 2011!!! 

  

Luly 

Luly Castro 
Member Services Coordinator 

Southwest Florida Library Network 

Florida Gulf Coast University 

From:  Castro, Lourdes [lcastro@fgcu.edu] Sent: Wed 12/8/2010 9:40 AM

To:  William Shuluk; Cindy Campbell; Steven Kolberg; Shelly Oprea; Tamara Holliday; Edith Pendleton

Cc:  Degyansky, Kathleen; Nelson, Sandra; Hernandez, Dailyn

Subject:  SWFLN Annual Meeting THANK YOU

Attachments: 



  

PLEASE NOTE NEW OFFICE ROOM NUMBER AS OF FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2010 

  

Library 325 East 
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Florida has a very broad public records law.  As a result, any written communication created or received by Florida Gulf Coast 
University employees is subject to disclosure to the public and the media, upon request, unless otherwise exempt.  Under 
Florida law, e-mail addresses are public records.  If you do not want your email address released in response to a public 
records request, do not send electronic mail to this entity.  Instead, contact this office by phone or in writing. 

  


